## Pinewood Springs - March 2023 Newsletter

### Water District - pwswd.com

Thank you to those customers that have turned in the backflow survey that was included in the February 1<sup>st</sup> bill. If you missed it or have questions, email, or call. The Water District needs your survey so that we can stay compliant in our reporting to the Health Department. Please fill one the survey printed on the back of this newsletter if you haven't done so already.

Next Board meeting is on **March 22nd at 7:00 pm.** To be included on the next agenda or to receive a Zoom invite, please call, 303-823-5345, or email Gabi at pswdadmin@att.net

### **Pinewood Spring Fire Station & Community Center**

As springtime approaches, there are opportunities for spring cleaning outside your home. Create a fire-resistant zone which is free of pinecones, pine needles, branches, leaves, debris, and other combustible materials. Don't forget to check under and around decks and move anything combustible away from exterior walls. For more information on creating a fire-resistant zone around your home visit **ready.gov/wildfires** 

The next Fire Board meeting is scheduled for **Wednesday, March 8th at 7 pm**. Contact Chief Ted Plank, chief@pinewoodspringsfire.org, for Zoom link info before 12 noon on March 8th.

# The Road District - pinewoodspringsPOA.com PINEWOOD SPRINGS ROAD BOARD MEMBER NEEDED

The Pinewood Springs Road Board is seeking a new member as of 12-1-2022. The qualifications include being a Resident of Pinewood Springs; available a few hours a month; available the first Tuesday of alternate months for meetings; enthusiasm for contributing to our community. Not required: Any knowledge about our roads.

Additional information about the Board: It is all volunteer. It is comprised of 5 persons with assignments of Chair, Treasurer, Secretary, Road Supervisor and member-at-large. It oversees the maintenance and snow-plowing functions of PWS Road Maintenance, Inc. It takes on road projects in the community as needed and appropriate. It also contracts with an outside vendor for more extensive work on the roads. It is an advisory body to the Larimer County Board of Commissioners. For more information, please contact John Lorang (johnclorang@gmail.com) or Joan Paskewitz (joan.paskewitz@gmail.com).

A big thank you goes out to Mike Ging for procuring new sand and gravel barrels. Please replace and secure the scoops in the gravel barrels after using them so that they don't blow away in our wind events. Next meeting, **April 4**<sup>th</sup>, **7:00 pm** at the Fire Station.

## **Pinewood Springs Property Owners Association**

Bears will be emerging soon. Being *BEAR AWARE* protects your home and property and can also save a bear's life. The PSPOA is hosting a *BEAR AWARE* seminar on Sunday March 19<sup>th</sup> from 1:00-3:00 PM at the PWS Community Center. Guest speaker, Nick Cundall, District Wildlife Manager for the PWS area with Colorado Parks and Wildlife will be conducting the *BEAR AWARE* seminar on how our residents can safely coexist with bears. Space is limited. Please RSVP at pinewoodspringspoa@gmail.com or 303-823-5345.

Next meeting is Wednesday, **March 15th, 7:00 pm via Zoom**. For more information, access our website at pinewoodspringsPOA.com.

## **Pinewood Springs Community Church**

The month of March, we are worshipping in the Fellowship Hall. It's cozy and we enjoy it!

Scott Kelley will be in the pulpit March 5th followed by Jessica for the rest of March.

Worship is at 10:00 AM with coffee and conversation following.

#### Soup Sunday March 19th after worship!

Looking ahead to Easter Sunday (April 9th) we will be having our annual *Easter Breakfast Potluck* at 9:00 AM followed by Easter Service in the chapel at 10:00 AM.

As always, all are welcome, and we look forward to seeing you!